Tiger Pride

There is always great news to share about our St. Philip's College family. The following achievements align with our College Strategic Objectives: Student Success, Performance Excellence, and Principle-Centered Leadership. Stay up to date with our faculty, staff, and student accomplishments by reading the President's Newsletter online at alamo.edu/spc/newsletter and follow us on social media @GOSPC.



Student Success

SPC Students Present at the 2021 Virtual CIMA Symposium

Four SPC students, Maria Miranda-Madrid, Landon Hill, Derrick McIntire, Zuleika Ceja and Logan Harrison (San Antonio College) made individual presentations at the 2021 Virtual CIMA Symposium on the use of Extended Reality (XR) in the classroom. The Extended Reality summer research team leads, Jemal Nelson, Mauro Frazier, Spencer Galvan, Hilario Garcia and Dr. Duncan-Mosier worked with the student research assistants to create additional materials and to complete a 2020-2021 data assessment of pilot XR studies in Biomedical Engineering Technology, Histology and Spanish courses.

Performance Excellence



The Center of Excellence for Science Receives Grant to Support Summer **Programs**

The San Antonio Independent School District (SAISD), in collaboration with the Center of Excellence for Science, was awarded the Nita M. Lowey 21St Century Community Learning Centers grant. The grant will provide up to \$236,429 in funding over a fiveyear period. The Center of Excellence for Science will provide out of school time learning via the Science and Math Summer Academy and the Space Robotics summer programs for 100 SAISD youth annually.

Principle-Centered Leadership



Feast Day: "Celebrating a Saint"

SPC celebrated Saint Artemisia Bowden Feast Day on August 18 with a video presentation and reflections activity. Saint Bowden was canonized six years ago by the 78th General Convention of the Episcopal Church for her 52-year leadership at the helm of St. Philip's.









